













To start: Would you allow teachers to wear religious clothing in the classroom in order to alleviate our chronic teacher shortage?

Joe Ortona · Special to Montreal Gazette Sep 26, 2022 · 2 days ago · 3 minute read · ☐ 124 Comments



EMSB chair Joe Ortona says politicians must explain how they plan to help students succeed. PHOTO BY ALLEN MCINNIS / Montreal Gazette

Both the start of the school year and a fall election campaign bring hope. For students it is the promise of personal growth and the chance to renew friendships and make new ones.

For politicians it is a different type of promise. It is their turn to outline their vision for Quebec as well as their plans and priorities.

Montreal Gazette Headline News

Sign up to receive daily headline news from the Montreal Gazette, a division of Postmedia Network Inc.

Email Address

youremail@email.com

Sign Up

By clicking on the sign up button you consent to receive the above newsletter from Postmedia Network Inc. You may unsubscribe any time by clicking on the unsubscribe link at the bottom of our emails. Postmedia Network Inc. | 365 Bloor Street East, Toronto, Ontario, M4W 3L4 | 416-383-2300

But it is also our chance to provide feedback and to push the candidates to address critical issues.

While the English Montreal School Board has a point of view — we have been vocal, for example, in our opposition to government efforts to eliminate democratically elected school boards and to restrict our ability to hire qualified teachers — I maintain that the issues we are raising are of critical importance to all Quebecers.

As we head to the polls, here are the questions we will be asking candidates:

Would you allow teachers to wear religious clothing in the classroom in order to alleviate our chronic teacher shortage?

As demonstrated by the case of Fatemeh Anvari, a Grade 3 teacher at Chelsea Elementary School who last year was removed from the classroom and reassigned because she wears a hijab, we are turning our backs on qualified teachers. As our experience at the EMSB indicates, recent graduates are not applying for open positions, and others are leaving the public school system because there is no possibility of advancement for teachers affected by Bill 21.

What programs would you launch to support young people facing mental health challenges due to the pandemic?

According to the Mental Health Commission of Canada, many struggled as they have had to adjust to the challenges of online learning and the social isolation stemming from school closures.

Would you follow the lead of other jurisdictions and install air purifiers in classrooms that have inadequate ventilation systems?

The health and well-being of our school community should be our top priority, which is why the EMSB purchased air purifiers for schools without mechanical ventilation systems early on in the pandemic. We realized that having a large number of students in a confined space with poor ventilation for an extended period of time was risky. The Quebec government has set a "target" of 1,000 parts per million when monitoring Co2 level, which is well above the 800-ppm benchmark set by the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. During the week of June 6 there were 172 classrooms with an average reading above 2,000 ppm, and 622 with an average of between 1,500 ppm and 2,000 ppm.

Would you change policies governing access to English schools for children of people in Quebec on temporary work permits?

As a result of Bill 96, the children of people on temporary visas can attend English schools only for a maximum of three years. And the government decided that children of people here on a one-year visa can attend English school only for one year even if the visa is extended. These policies are not in the interest of the student or a business community that faces worldwide competition for talent.

Would you initiate a review of service centres?

It is now several years since school boards in the French sector have been replaced with service centres. School communities should be asking whether the disappearance of elected school boards has had a positive or negative impact on student success.

These past weeks have been full of promise as young people returned to school across the province. But we need to put the framework in place to help them

succeed. Now is the time to ask our politicians to tell us how they would do that.

Giuseppe (Joe) Ortona is chair of the English Montreal School Board.

RECOMMENDED FROM EDITORIAL

















- Help Wanted: Salaries are soaring, especially in Montreal — and so are the perks
- A game to forget for Canadiens, but a pregame ceremony to remember
 - Canadiens will be looking for their first preseason win against Jets
- Stu Cowan: Wideman pays it forward for Canadiens' young blue-liners
- Quebec election, Sept. 28: PQ leader defends candidates' comments on Islam, racial profiling